
To the attention of  

The friends and donors of 

Fondazione Fonte di Speranza Onlus 

 

01/07/2022 

Koinadugu District 

Fadugu Village 

Dear friends of Fonte di Speranza, 

I am the Town Chief of Fadugu community in Sierra Leone and I’m writing on behalf 
of my community. 

I am pleased to send you this short message to congratulate you for the precious 
work done together with Fonte di Speranza Onlus Foundation in providing us 
with clean and safe drinking water supply system. 

I really appreciate your commitment in favor of the improvement of the economic and 
health conditions of my people and I would like to inform you that we are very grateful 
for the maintenance work carried out during these last few months for the wells of the 
project “Pozzi della Speranza” all over the region and especially with the construction 
of the well in my village. 

The construction of the well in my community was a huge success and we can now 
boast of water supply all over the year. This would not have been possible 
without your financial support and humanitarian feeling. 

I would like to thank you from the core of my heart for your commitment and I would 
also invite you to continue with courage and determination, implementing the current 
services, training local staff and population to fight poverty, hunger, safeguard human 
health, reduce child mortality rate and water-borne diseases that still cause the death 
of many children and adults. 

Yours Faithfully 

 


